CITY OF BURNABY (MILLENNIUM PROJECTS) EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE OF COUNCIL

HIS WORSHIP, THE MAYOR AND COUNCILLORS

REPORT OF THE EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE OF COUNCIL

#11 South Burnaby Lawn Bowling Club

RECOMMENDATION:

1. THAT this Millennium project grant application be denied.

REPORT

The Executive Committee of Council, at its meeting held on 2000 June 26, reviewed a request from the South Burnaby Lawn Bowling Club for funding assistance to implement their "Junior Bowls" program. The introduction of a junior program for boys and girls will require the purchase of 16 sets of small bowling bowls. The club plans to recruit sixteen bowlers under the age of 21. The team will be coached by two club members certified as coaches by Bowls B.C.

The Executive Committee recommends that this Millennium project grant application be denied. It should be noted that the City is making a significant financial contribution toward the cost of building the new South Burnaby Lawn Bowling Clubhouse.

Respectfully submitted,

Councillor N.M. Volkow, Chair

Councillor D.R. Corrigan, Member

Councillor C. Redman, Member

CC: -CITY MANAGER
-DIRECTOR FINANCE